NORTH LUFFENHAM PARISH COUNCIL


Minutes of the extraordinary meeting of the Parish Council as Trustee of the Field Gardens Trust, held at North Luffenham Community Centre at 7-30 pm on Monday November 18th 2013

Present:   Cllr Overington, Cllr Cade, Cllr Mrs Riordan and Cllr Ellis
Also in attendance:    Mr I Ferguson (Parish Clerk)

There were 10 members of the public present

1. Apologies received from Cllr Smith.  Cllrs Tobin and Sewell absent by reason of a conflict of interest.
2. Declarations of interest.      None
3. Proposed wooded walkway.  The Chairman reviewed the current status of this project.  Following the last PC meeting the Council had posted plans and details of the project on notice boards and the website and had invited comments.  
3.1 Review of Comments Received
There had been 12 responses 

· 4  from residents of Geoff Sewell Close expressing concerns re security/privacy.

· 2  requesting costing details

· 1 expressing concern about the possible effects on allotment-holders

· 1 claiming that the PC has insufficient expertise to manage woodland

In response to the main points raised, the chairman commented that:

· The PC has given an undertaking to consult with affected residents concerning the route of the footpath which will, in any event, be some time away.

· The project costs have been set out in detail and the decision as to costs being acceptable is one for the Trustee. 

· The PC is very willing to discuss footpath routing etc with allotment holders, in due course.

· Because the PC does not have expertise in woodland management it has been, and will continue to be, advised by Forestry Commission and Woodland Trust experts, in the same way that professional advice has been followed in managing the trees on the Oval. 

AGREED that the comments received in response to the PC's invitation to comment had not raised any significant new issues, or reasons not to proceed to agenda item 3.2.

3.2  Decision on whether to proceed.

A schedule of the project costs had been circulated to councillors prior to the meeting.  Cllr Cade explained that there had been several quotations obtained  before drawing up this schedule. Apart from the costs of the trees/shelters/stakes the schedule provides for 500m of stock fencing and up to 6 man-days labour.  It is not proposed to fence the whole of the field perimeter. 

The total cost of £4700 is offset by the confirmed grant of £1400 (80% in year 1 & 20% in year 5).  Costs exclude vat, which will be recovered.

Cllr Cade added that it is hoped to get a free 'Community Pack' of 420 trees from the Woodland Trust, which would reduce the cost a little.

The costs budget was APPROVED

AGREED to proceed with the project to plant trees as per the plan and to review the establishment and routing of a footpath in due course.

It was further AGREED that Cllrs Overington and Cade will contact Mr R Sewell in order to determine whether the land should be surrendered by means of  a Notice to Quit  or a Deed of Surrender. Action – Cllrs Overington & Cade

It was noted that the immediate spend required is within the £2000 authorised at the PC meeting on July 15th 2013.

It was further AGREED that £810 (approximately) in tenant compensation and £300 + vat in solicitor’s fees be authorised.

Cllr Cade will investigate the suitability and availability of  community packs of  free trees from the Woodland Trust

There being no further business the meeting closed at 8-00 pm

_______________________(Chairman)  __________________(date)



